HMK Parent council Meeting: January 22, 2013

HMK staff room 9 parents, two administrators present at meeting

CALL MEETING TO ORDER - 7:00pm

AGENDA

Secretary's report -- correspondance re: PAC breakfast in Brandon, parent survey (handed out) Treasurer's Report -- \$4494.20 profit from Sccop-A-Lot

Principal Report -- new report cards went out in November, learning fair in April (parent volunteers needed to support school in acquiring information about different cultures in our area), discount cards will be coming out soon (hoping each family will sell two, local businesses donate services/deals), HMK will be have kindergarten to grade five next year -- grade six students will be at NACI -- anyone with any concerns please talk to Allen Hanke -- many meetings are taking place to ensure that the transition is as smooth as possible)

Scoop-A-Lot Update -- no NSF cheques, one returned order and reordered, one complaint about musty smelling product, everyone got orders at parent teacher interviews

Staff Appreciation Week -- Feb 19, 20, and 21 -- food donations suggested from staff (no need for decorations, raffles, guests in school, etc.)...Work bee planned for Feb 5 to call parents for treats...Wednesday will be the day for the potluck lunch

DISCUSSION - items that came from conversations at the rink:)

hotdogs - is \$4 too much for two hotdogs, questions about veggies, money used to support fundraising efforts for field trips, Shop Easy donates some products, \$1/hotdog not much profit (if any).... staggered recess - noone to represent this issue

MEETING ADJOURNED - 7:44pm

Next Meeting -- Feb 5 -- work bee for Staff Appreciation Week

March 19 -- no guest speaker...will be spending Scoop-A-Lot profits....bring your ideas, staff submit your ideas...

After meeting - a proposal for guided reading books was received (\$1000)

Thank you to all parents who have signed up on green sheets from first newletter -- we will be using those names for food donations or volunteers for duty during Staff Appreciation Week...a notice will also be put into the newsletter for anyone who would like to volunteer...we are always looking for people to help out with decisions!